

При выполнении заданий с кратким ответом впишите в поле для ответа цифру, которая соответствует номеру правильного ответа, или число, слово, последовательность букв (слов) или цифр. Ответ следует записывать без пробелов и каких-либо дополнительных символов. Так как на экзамене распознавание апострофа в бланках ответов будет затруднено, записывайте ответ в полной форме, например: donotknow, вместо don'tknow.

В заданиях, где нужно установить соответствие между двумя столбцами, ответ запишите в виде сочетания букв и цифр, соблюдая алфавитную последовательность букв левого столбца. Некоторые данные правого столбца могут использоваться несколько раз или не использоваться вообще. Например: A1B1B4Г2.

Если вариант задан учителем, вы можете вписать или загрузить в систему ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Учитель увидит результаты выполнения заданий с кратким ответом и сможет оценить загруженные ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Выставленные учителем баллы отобразятся в вашей статистике.

1. Выберите реплику-стимул, подходящую по смыслу к предложенной ответной реплике.

I didn't say you did. All I said was "It's been broken."

- 1) Look! The car is broken! It's not my fault! 2) Their car was smashed.
3) Look! The bumper's been bent and a headlight's been smashed. 4) Well, don't look at me. I didn't break it.

2. Выберите ответную реплику, подходящую по смыслу к предложенной реплике-стимулу.

Would you like more coffee?

- 1) I'm afraid I don't. 2) You're right. 3) I'm OK, thanks. 4) Me too. 5) Neither, thank you.

Egypt's prehistoric sites are at risk from tourism. Experts believe that if urgent measures (1) ..., no prehistoric sites in Egypt (2) ... unharmed. Many prehistoric sites in the desert have already been lost to development projects. Now tourists (3) ... the country's remaining prehistoric sites faster than scientists can save them. In the far southwest of the desert is the 'Valley of Pictures'. Two main caves in the valley (4) ... hundreds of paintings that date from between 7000 and 5000 BC. According to archaeologists, tourists (5) ... water over the figures to make them easily visible. Water (6) ... the surface of the paintings to break off in small thin pieces. 'The paintings (7) ... in no time, says one expert. He adds: 'The desert is under threat. This area has to be conserved.'

3. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1).

- 1) won't take 2) don't take 3) aren't taking 4) aren't taken

4. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (5).

- 1) had poured 2) are poured 3) have been poured 4) are pouring

5. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (6).

- 1) was caused 2) is caused 3) causes 4) has been caused

6. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (7).

- 1) will be destroyed 2) destroy 3) have destroyed 4) are destroying

§ 1. My parents always said I was born to be a sportsman. They said that even when I was in nappies, I wasn't happy unless I was kicking or throwing a ball. My first memory is of Dad and me playing football in our back garden. I recall my mum sitting down on the grass **cheering** me on as I clumsily kicked a football into the goal net my dad was 'defending'. The sense of achievement when I scored my first goal stuck with me, and my life has revolved around football ever since. As I grew up, I dreamed of becoming a football player. During class, I tried to stay focused on my studies; I knew that few people became professional sportsmen and it was crucial to get a good education. But I devoted every spare second to my passion. I knew that if I wanted to become a success, I would have to put all my energy into the game.

§ 2. My big break came when I was 18. Leicester City FC offered me a place in the team. It was there that I learned the true value of teamwork. I played with a fantastic group of guys there and we worked toward one common goal — to win! I learned that every person has their own individual talents, and a great team brings these talents together. We enjoyed great success at Leicester, and I was lucky enough to become one of the UK's top scorers I was transferred to Everton and, while I was sad to leave my fellow team-mates, I was **excited** about working with new people and making new friends. My time at Everton was an outstanding experience. While I was there, I scored 38 goals in 52 games. It wasn't long until I was on a new journey, this time across the sea to Spain to play for FC Barcelona. I was nervous at first, but it turned out that there was no reason to panic. I felt great pride when I stepped into the stadium and onto the pitch in Barcelona.

§ 3. As you can imagine, the proudest I felt was when I played for my country, England, in the World Cup. The tournament raises the level of competitiveness for every player. Not only do you have to be mentally prepared, but you have to be at the peak of physical fitness — so, as you can imagine, it didn't help that I had to play the tournament with my left arm heavily strapped up! But I was determined not to let one injury stop me and played anyway! Because we were a strong team, we got to the quarter finals, and I scored six goals during the entire competition and won the 'Golden Boot' award.

§ 4. Football has taken me around the world, from England to Spain to Japan! I have become fluent in two other languages and have experienced other cultures. My career provided me with many happy memories that I wouldn't change for the world.

7. Прочитайте текст и выберите вариант ответа, соответствующий его содержанию.

What is the writer's first memory?

- 1) throwing a ball with his father 2) running around his garden in his nappy 3) scoring his first goal

8. Прочитайте текст и выберите вариант ответа, соответствующий его содержанию.

What did the writer learn at Leicester City FC?

- 1) that the only thing that matters is to win 2) the importance of working as part of a team
3) how to show people his individual talents

9. Прочитайте текст и выберите вариант ответа, соответствующий его содержанию.

How did the writer feel about his time at Everton?

- 1) He was sad there and missed his old team-mates. 2) He found it to be a wonderful experience.
3) He would have preferred to play for Barcelona.

§ 1. If you've ever thought that talking to someone was a waste of breath, you might be comforted to know that in some cases you are right — the words we utter have very little effect on people compared with how we say them and what we are doing when we say them.

§ 2. Recent research has shown that in a presentation before a group of people, 55 per cent of the effect on the audience is determined by the body language of the speaker, 38 per cent by their tone of voice and only 7 per cent by the actual content of what is being said. Body language speaks louder than words.

§ 3. So can performance and communication skills really be improved? It would appear so, according to Neuro-Linguistic Programming, or NLP, which was developed in the 1970s by therapist Richard Bandler and linguistics professor John Grinder. They asked: "What makes the difference between someone who is competent at something and someone who is excellent?" They examined the behaviour of people generally considered to be examples of excellence in their respective fields to identify what they were doing consciously (*осознанно*) and unconsciously. Surprisingly, they discovered patterns of communication which all these high achievers were using to produce **consistently** positive results. They found that they were able to copy these strategies and achieve similar success, so they developed a way of teaching these skills to other people, a method they called Neuro-Linguistic Programming.

§ 4. They have discovered how people achieve mutual understanding, both consciously and unconsciously, by observing the body language and voice patterns of the person they are talking to. If you're dealing with someone who is painfully shy, you're not going to make a good connection by overwhelming them with your cheerfulness. By matching someone's behaviour we can gain their **confidence**, achieve a good relationship and improve the quality of communication — in other words, we can get on someone's wavelength. NLP practitioners claim anyone can learn how to do this, and quite quickly. NLP is all about taking one's unconscious, not very highly developed skills and practising them consciously.

§ 5. Another powerful aspect of NLP is its use of positive thinking. We can become aware of the negative and turn it to the positive. Once it is framed in a positive way as a goal, the brain can begin to cope with it and then apply itself to achieving that outcome. To put it another way, if you don't know where you're going, it makes it harder to get there.

10. Прочитайте текст и выберите вариант ответа, соответствующий его содержанию.

What has recent research into the way people speak shown?

- 1) Certain kinds of body language create distrust. 2) A person's tone of voice often does not match what they are saying.
3) Failure to communicate well has little to do with what you say.

Young people tend to spend most of their out-of-school hours (1) ... with homework and other school commitments. These (2) ... them so busy that they have no time to (3) ... for other major projects. But there are some remarkable exceptions to this (4) Some use any free time they have to (5) ... themselves to environmental issues. Ava Lang, for example, is only 14 but at weekends she goes round restaurants to persuade the owners to (6) ... her with their used cooking oil. She then arranges for this to be (7) ... into biodiesel. Another youngster who does a considerable (8) ... of work to help others is Tim Fried. He races go-karts as a (9) ... of raising money for charitable causes. In this way he manages to (10) ... his love of sport with some socially useful work.

11. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1).

- 1) interested 2) absorbed 3) occupied 4) employed

12. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (2).

- 1) keep 2) hold 3) do 4) have

13. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (3).

- 1) spend 2) waste 3) pass 4) spare

14. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (4).

- 1) case 2) rule 3) custom 4) test

Choosing the degree I should study for at university was quite difficult for me as there were two careers that I found equally attractive: the law and catering. After much soul searching, I realised that whilst I could be a lawyer during the day and then enjoy cookery as a form of relaxation, the reverse was not true. Thus, I opted for a law degree and made food my number one hobby.

I have never regretted this decision. Working as a lawyer provided a good living and allowed me enough spare time to please myself by enjoying some very fine food at many superb restaurants. (1) ___ A life in catering would have meant that I would always have been working when my friends were playing and vice versa. Chefs have to arrive at their restaurant by mid-morning to prepare for lunch. They work all afternoon developing new recipes. Then, they must prepare for evening service probably crawling into bed in the small hours of the next morning feeling absolutely shattered! (2) ___

Sharing my love of fine food with good friends in the relaxed atmosphere of my home has more than compensated for not owning a restaurant. Planning a meal for people I love is a great pleasure. How do I choose what to cook? Well, that depends very much on my friends. An important factor has to be catering for their own likes and dislikes and trying to avoid serving them the same dishes as last time they visited. (3) ___ I don't claim to be anything other than an enthusiastic amateur but quite a few friends appear to be scared by the prospect of cooking for me.

The friends I like cooking for most of all are those who share the love of food as much as I do and who are quite happy to do the same for me, in grand style, when I pay them a return visit. (4) ___

Generally, my cooking has become less complex over the years and I tend to find that the best way of deciding what to cook is to see what is available when I do the shopping. What I cook is controlled by what I have been able to buy. (5) ___ I might have had one or two vague ideas but, more often than not, I am scrabbling through pages of recipes trying to find something new to do with some scallops, a leg of lamb and raspberries. My store cupboard is pretty good and I can usually find all the spices I need, and boring stuff like flour, butter and so on. (6) ___ I strongly believe that if you have good ingredients you will be able to turn out something worth eating.

At the end of a meal the finest compliment I can be paid is that my friends aren't afraid of gently nodding off. It shows that they feel satisfied, relaxed and happy!

15. Заполните пропуск (1) одним из предложенных текстовых фрагментов (1–5). Два фрагмента являются лишними.

- 1) Another factor is their attitude to their own cooking skills.
- 2) However, it was the luxury of having the time to cook for friends at home that underlined the good sense of the decision I had made.
- 3) How do you fit a decent social life into that sort of existence?
- 4) The choices I make depend on the preferences of my guests.
- 5) Not only does the process of cooking and baking improve moods, the feeling of satisfaction gained enhances happiness.

16. Заполните пропуск (2) одним из предложенных текстовых фрагментов (1–5). Два фрагмента являются лишними.

- 1) Another factor is their attitude to their own cooking skills.
- 2) However, it was the luxury of having the time to cook for friends at home that underlined the good sense of the decision I had made.
- 3) How do you fit a decent social life into that sort of existence?
- 4) The choices I make depend on the preferences of my guests.
- 5) Not only does the process of cooking and baking improve moods, the feeling of satisfaction gained enhances happiness.

17. Заполните пропуск (3) одним из предложенных текстовых фрагментов (1–5). Два фрагмента являются лишними.

- 1) Another factor is their attitude to their own cooking skills.
- 2) However, it was the luxury of having the time to cook for friends at home that underlined the good sense of the decision I had made.
- 3) How do you fit a decent social life into that sort of existence?
- 4) The choices I make depend on the preferences of my guests.
- 5) Not only does the process of cooking and baking improve moods, the feeling of satisfaction gained enhances happiness.

18. Заполните пропуск (4) одним из предложенных текстовых фрагментов (1–5). Два фрагмента являются лишними.

- 1) It is not unusual for me to simply make everything up as I go along!
- 2) It is one of the great joys of my life and cooking has remained fun.
- 3) This means that, very often, I don't know what I am giving my friends until a few hours before they arrive.
- 4) If you're passionate about food and cooking, then there's no reason why you shouldn't use that passion to earn some extra cash.
- 5) For these friends, I like to pull out all the stops!

19. Прочитайте текст. Выпишите по два лишних слова в порядке их предъявления в тексте.

Carbon Street is along, tree-lined street with majestic houses on it either side. The houses are owned by people who cherish their quiet, residential street. Throughout the day, the only noise that is usually the sound of various birds singing in the trees.

20. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

I can't buy this T-shirt: I have got very (мало) money in my purse.

21. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

The two candidates applied for the post, but (ни один) of them had the necessary qualifications.

22. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

Using someone (другого) personal information and pretending to be them is a form of identity theft.

Nowadays, just about everyone has a mobile phone. This wonderful invention helps people to stay in touch with others at any time of day and night and no (1) ... where they are. It has brought people closer and it must certainly have saved many lives by enabling immediate contact with the emergency services. It also, on the other (2) ..., has its disadvantages. Perhaps the (3) ... obvious of them is the sound of people talking loudly on their phone on public transport, unaware of (4) ... much they are disturbing other travellers.

23. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (1) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

24. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (2) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

25. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (3) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

26. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (4) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

The Corinthia Hotel in London is one of the most (1) ... (**IMPRESS**) hotels I have ever stayed at. First of all, its prime location, in the heart of London, (2) ... (**ABLE**) visitors to explore London on foot and to visit the many (3) ... (**ATTRACT**) of the metropolis. The rooms are beautifully furnished and very comfortable. The most luxurious accommodation of all is the penthouse suite, which has a spectacular view of central London and its surroundings. Guests also have a (4) ... (**VARY**) of restaurants and bars to choose from. The friendly atmosphere and the service ensured that my stay was (5) ... (**ENJOY**) and I would (6) ... (**DEFINITE**) go back there again.

27. Прочитайте текст. От приведенного в скобке (1) слова образуйте ОДНОКОРЕННОЕ слово таким образом, чтобы оно грамматически и лексически соответствовало содержанию текста. Заполните пропуск (1). Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить.

28. Прочитайте текст. От приведенного в скобке (2) слова образуйте ОДНОКОРЕННОЕ слово таким образом, чтобы оно грамматически и лексически соответствовало содержанию текста. Заполните пропуск (2). Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить.

29. Прочитайте текст. От приведенного в скобке (3) слова образуйте ОДНОКОРЕННОЕ слово таким образом, чтобы оно грамматически и лексически соответствовало содержанию текста. Заполните пропуск (3). Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить.

30. Прочитайте текст. От приведенного в скобке (4) слова образуйте ОДНОКОРЕННОЕ слово таким образом, чтобы оно грамматически и лексически соответствовало содержанию текста. Заполните пропуск (4). Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить.

31. Прочитайте текст. От приведенного в скобке (5) слова образуйте ОДНОКОРЕННОЕ слово таким образом, чтобы оно грамматически и лексически соответствовало содержанию текста. Заполните пропуск (5). Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить.

32. Прочитайте текст. От приведенного в скобке (6) слова образуйте ОДНОКОРЕННОЕ слово таким образом, чтобы оно грамматически и лексически соответствовало содержанию текста. Заполните пропуск (6). Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить.

1. Have you ever heard of Shinsegae? And do you know what does the word means? Well, Shinsegae
2. is the world's largest department store and there is located in South Korea. The word means "New
3. World". In this enormous twelve-floor building where you can find everything from shops, travel
4. agencies and beauty salons to ice rinks and cinemas. If you are keen on these clothing which
5. is in fashion, there are much plenty of shops to choose from. If you can afford something really
6. expensive, you should visit one other of the designer shops such as Louis Vuitton and Prada.
7. Those of you who are unable to spend a fortune and are looking for a few bargain can visit
8. the shops which are stock more affordable items of clothing for you to try on. Many people visit
9. Shinsegae, but it never feels overcrowded so it won't take you else ages to get to the till (*касса*)
10. to pay. And you can always pay in every instalments if you don't have enough money on you.

33. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (2) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.

34. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (3) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.

35. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (4) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.

36. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (5) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.

37. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (6) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.

38. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (10) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.

1. She described the whole play to us ... detail.
2. Both my sons are crazy ... old motorbikes.
3. The restaurant prides itself ... having the best pizza in town.
4. There are so ... lemons in the fridge that I can't make lemonade.
5. ... Susan use to be slim when she was at university?
6. Bob Dylan ... original name was Robert Zimmerman won the Nobel Prize in Literature in 2016.

39. Прочитайте предложение (1). Заполните пропуск ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

40. Прочитайте предложение (6). Заполните каждый из пропусков только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.